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DG Neil Stuart
The highlight during October was the 
Convention held on the weekend of 8/9 at 

Numurkah. This was a very successful Convention – great 
presentations from our guest speakers (Matt Dowling, Lion Sue 
Eyton, MD GMT PDG Ann Eldridge and Sue Dight), CC PDG 
Steve, DG Michael Ryan, excellent catering (Numurkah Lions 
Ladies, Strathmerton Lions and Nathalia Lions), a fantastic 
Saturday night at the Shamrock Hotel where we greatly 
entertained by Brendan Scott, and a very moving memorial 
service on the Sunday. Thank you to all involved particularly to 
the organising committee chaired by Lion Keith Nicoll. The 
committee consisted of members from Numurkah, Nathalia, and 
HOPE. One of our key objectives was for everyone to enjoy the 
fun and fellowship of our Convention – we clearly achieved that 
goal! Thank you to all those who attended and supported our 
Convention. 

The lowlight, about a week following the Convention, was the 
devasting floods that impacted much of our district in particular 
Rochester and Murchison. The impact is still being felt and will 
be for many more months to come. Lions members in those 
areas have been helping where they can in their supporting 
others in their communities. There will be an ongoing need and 
our District Disaster Recovery Team chaired by Lion Paul 
Shortis has been in contact with our clubs in these areas. 
Funding is available through our District Disaster Fund, and we 
have also been successful in receiving a grant from LCIF.   

My only club visit during October was to Rochester on October 
5th. Prior to the meeting I was shown through the fantastic 
Sports Museum and during the meeting presented several 
100% attendance chevrons. ZC Ian Whatley and I enjoyed a 
great night with the Rochester members. 

I have appointed and welcome Lion Peter May from the Lions 
Club of Corowa to our V6 Cabinet as Global Extension Team 
Member. Peter’s key role will be to assist GMT & 2nd VDG 
Geoff Turnbull. New clubs, specialty clubs and club branches 
are the keys to growth.  

Also, I have very recently appointed Lions Neil Ware from the 
Lions Club of Wangaratta and Mark Nordbye from the Lions 
Club of Numurkah to the Licola Board.  Neil will serve from now 
until 30 June 2024 and Mark from now until June 30, 2025.  

NOVEMBER 2022  

Tuesday, 1 Bright 

Wednesday, 2 Corryong 

Monday, 7 Corowa 

Thursday, 10 

Cohuna, Pyramid 
Hill, Gunbower, 
Leitchville & East 
Loddon 

Tuesday, 15 Yarrawonga 

Wednesday, 16 Chiltern 

Wednesday, 23 
Walla Walla & 
Culcairn 

Sunday, 27 HOPE 

DECEMBER 2022  

Tuesday, 6 Katamatite 

Wednesday, 7 
Upper Kiewa 
Valley 
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“Lay it on the Line for Childhood Cancer” 
Coin Line is currently at $135 013.21 covering a distance of 52.7 km. 

We still have 27.3 km to go to SMASH the record. We have had a great start to the financial year so 
please continue what you have been doing because it is working!! 

We will soon have the poster below available on the ALCCRF Website - Coin line resources. The QR 
code is linked directly to the ALCCRF My Cause page and will allow Clubs to use as a post on their 
community Facebook pages, print and use as a poster or have at a fundraiser if they do not have a tyro 
or square so people can use their cards to be a part of the longest coin line – to buy a metre of coins. 

WHAT CAN YOU DO? 

Lions Clubs: 

• Contact your local schools and encourage them to form their own coin line 

• Keep in touch, collect money raised and send it to ALCCRF (include “Coin Lion, Club ID”) 

• Make a donation!! 

Schools: 

• Hold a coin line, take photos and post them on your Facebook page 

• Give the collected money to your local Lions Club who will pass it onto ALCCRF. 

Business 

• Use your imagination to have a fun day or just collect money and send it to ALCCRF. 

Every cent donated goes to ALCCRF. 

 

Don’t miss out on this years Lions Cakes Pin!! 

Pins can be obtained at a cost of $6.00 each from the Christmas Pins 
Coordinator PDG Aussie Lanphier. 

Email: ausandtoni@bigpond.com 

Mobile: 0402 188 852  
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2
nd

 VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR UPDATE 

The month of October began with a District Cabinet Meeting 
on October 2, held via Zoom. Then there was a hugely 

successful District Convention held at Numurkah on October 7-9. If you missed this event then you 
missed a truly fun weekend, with the Saturday night dinner being an absolute highlight. Congratulations 
to all who organised it – with special mention of Val Granger who sadly passed away a week later – and 
to all those who attended, please let everyone know how enjoyable it was so that even more attend next 
time! 

At this event I had to honour of being elected as First Vice District Governor for next year. I thank 
everyone for your support, and I look forward to working with District Governor Elect John Houghton 
next year. 

On October 19 I took part in an online mentoring session for future District Governors, which is always 
useful. Then on October 21-23 I represented our district by attending the V3 District Convention in 
Lakes Entrance. This was another very enjoyable convention, and I took the opportunity to build closer 
ties between our two districts. 

The weather and flooding have resulted in the postponement of a few club visits in the second part of 
October – most of these will be rescheduled to early next year. 

Stay safe, and keep up all the good work. 
Geoff Turnbull 

First Vice District Governor Elect  

 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE (NOVEMBER) 

This month it has been fabulous to see the number of clubs that have inducted new members! It is great 
to see our district growing again, with clubs recognising the need for us all to grow, and finding that 
people are actually keen to join, if we only ask them! 

Does your club have an idea that you would like to share with other clubs? Something that you have 
found is a successful way to gain members? Please email them in to either gmt.v6@lions.org.au or 
v6roar@gmail.com and we will make sure that they are shared. 

Also this month, many parts of our district have been affected by flooding, and our clubs have certainly 
rallied to the cause. The example we set helps to lift the profile of Lions, and in such circumstances, it is 
common for members of the public to ask how they can help, and often to also ask if they can join. Keep 
doing your best and setting the example, and be ready to welcome others that want to join in. 

Keep in mind that the district membership trailer is available to support any public function that you 
might have. It can be booked at https://calendly.com/v6trailer . 

Finally, I would like to welcome Peter May from the Lions Club of Corowa who has joined the Cabinet to 
assist with Membership and Extension. I look forward to working together. 

Geoff Turnbull 
Global Membership Team Coordinator 
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CELEBRATING 75 YEARS OF LIONS 
IN AUSTRALIA 

As we all know Lions celebrated seventy-five years in Australia, 
in September this year.  

Everyone is invited to celebrate this milestone at a Bring your 
Own Picnic on Sunday November 20 on the foreshore of the 
lake at Yarrawonga.   This is a great opportunity to get together 
and enjoy each other’s company in a fun relaxed atmosphere. 
Bring your picnic lunch, your chair/rug, your fellow club 
members and your friends and family. Leo members will be 
running games for the children. A coffee van and ice cream van 
will on site for a tasty treat.   

Look for the kiosk, it will be closed but we will be set up near 
there.   Enquiries to PDG Carol Kennedy 0417 868 498. 

 

COBRAM COME THROUGH WITH SHOWERS 

It's Finally Happened.  The Cobram Community Shower 
Program officially opened the doors at 11 am Friday 28th 

October   The Cobram Lions club and the Cobram Community House have been working together to 
open up a Community Shower Program for the most vulnerable of the Community, who also now, with 
the current flooding, have no where to go. 

The shower program opened its doors  at 11am on 
Friday making a hot shower a reality for those who need 
the service.  Showers will be available at Killara House.  
With the current flooding impacted flood victims can also 
use this facility. 

Last Thursday some if the members of the Cobram 
Lions Club rolled up their sleeves and ensured 
everything was ready and in place for Fridays opening.  
The shower program will be opened up 2 mornings a 
week. It will be reliant on volunteers to run the program.  
It will.be available to use on Wednesday and Friday at 
this point.  The Cobram Lions have appreciated all the 
help from the community to have this program become a 
reality. 

HENTY LIONS HAPPENINGS 

The Henty Lions Club have had a very busy October. We began the month with our annual Henty Town 
Garage Sale. After a two year hiatus the town was eager to support the venture and clean up their 
cupboards and sheds. The week preceding the big day was wet and stormy, but the designated 
Saturday dawn bright and sunny. There were forty plus sites booked throughout the town and all 

reported brisk trade making the day worthwhile for all. 

The club followed this up with successful Bunnings BBQ in Wagga. We 
combined with the Henty Lifestyle Centre to man the BBQ and both 
organisations benefitted from the fund raising venture. Some of the funds raised 
from these ventures have been donated to V6 Foundation to assist with flood 
relief efforts in our district. 

At our last meeting we hosted a guest speaker, Peter Campbell, from the Board 
of the Henty Respite Trust who was able to update us on the progress of 
Avondale Place a four-bedroom respite home being developed in Henty. The 
club has made donations to this local project. 
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ELMORE LIONS LEND A HAND 

On Friday 14th Oct. the  Elmore Lions Club helped to feed CFA, Emergency Services & 
volunteers that were involved in Elmore. We took the Lions BBQ trailer to the Sand & Soil place & 
provided sausages, chicken schnitzels, bacon, eggs, bread, sauce, water, muesli bars & fruit, this 
continued from about 11am to 2;30pm. Later that night we cooked a sit down meal for CFA volunteers 
of chicken schnitzels, corn, peas, carrot, bread & mashed potato. Then some cheesecake & fruit for 

approx. 14 people. 

BEECHWORTH BOOMERANG BAGS 

With some funding from Beechworth Lions Club, and Beechworth Boomerang Bags Beechworth, 
Wangaratta, Kiewa/Tangambalanga, and Albury/Wodonga Boomerang Bags have decided to do 
another Toiletry Bag project to help our Victorian flooded towns.  They have decided to start with 
Rochester (pop 3000) whose residents are similar number to Beechworth, and have set the number at 
250 bags.  This follows on from these Toiletry Bags with products given to Corryong Lions Club after the 
2020 bush fires, and 500 bags taken to Lismore Lifeline Relief Centre in May this year by Lions Iris and 
Sven. These were all produced by these Boomerang Bag groups.  Lions Iris is also Secretary of 
Beechworth Boomerang Bags and developed this project during the 2020 Bush Fires with the help of a 
lot of dedicated volunteers. 

Also with funding given to Beechworth Lions Club from the 201V6 District Disaster Fund these 
Boomerang Bag groups are able to continue with a further 500 Toiletry Bags, to be passed onto Lion 
Paul Shortis, the V6 District Disaster Recovery Team chairperson.   

For those that do not know the role of Boomerang Bag groups, its formation came from an idea, thought 
up by two Queensland ladies to 
lessen the use of plastic bags and 
material taken to landfill.   They are 
now groups in 15 countries in the 
world, Beechworth Boomerang Bags 
was formed in March 2017.  
Beechworth Lions Club has been a 
strong supporter of this group ever 
since they started.  And this fire 
recovery project is one of the many 
projects they have assisted.  Another 
great way of Lions working in the 
community in partnership. 

Lions at Corryong in 2020 The 500 bags and spare toilet-
ry product delivery to Lismore 
on 15th May 2022 
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Just a side note: Tangambalanga Boomerang Bags workshops are held in the Kiewa/ 
Tangambalanga Lion’s Den.  Another way Lions working with the community. 

Well, after several bumps in the road the Beechworth Lions project The Gang Plate 
Layers Cottage is on the move again. The scaffolding to replace the roof is going up, starting back to 

front so the internals can recommence, these were stopped 
due to the leaking roof.  

The solar panels can then be installed, electrics finished, lining 
the walls, install the new kitchen, finish the toilet area, and then 
the internal painting.   

Thank you Geoff Jackson Contracting, who is going to do the 
preparation for the landscaping.  

The story of the dramas of this project I think will go down in 
history for the Beechworth Lions Club. Who would have 
thought that from an idea in July 2019 to save this building we 
would be still battling with this project. But as they say "Life 
was not meant to be easy", fingers crossed no more delays. 

 

COHUNA CELEBRATES 

Cohuna Lions Club has joined Lions Australia in celebrating 75 years’ service to the community and 
also 60 years’ service to their own community by installing a memorial garden. The garden also 
commemorates  deceased members of Cohuna Lions Club. 

The chosen site was a piece of waste land at the end of a local park. The land for the park had been 
donated to the community many years ago by a local stock agent, C.L.King, and is named in his honour. 

This project required much planning and work for the Lions members; a grant was applied for, extensive 

consultation with the Gannawarra Shire, advice and planning sought from a local nursery, assistance 
from local tradespeople and suppliers. 

The plan was drawn up and plants purchased from the nursery and the plot was cleared of grass and 
weeds by the Lions members. 

 Wet weather caused continual interruptions and prolonged the project, but the Lions members pressed 
on, meeting twice a week in addition to their other weekly commitments at their wood-yard and 
delivering wood to the local residents 

After many weeks of work and frustration with the weather the park started to take shape and the Lions 
could start to see the results of their hard work in transforming the area.  Installation of edging, compost, 
gravel paths, low care and hardy plants and a watering system completed. 

Finally, it was ready to be officially opened on the designated date, September 29th 2022.  Invitations 
were extended to neighbouring Lions clubs, Lions Ladies, Gannawarra Shire Councillors and members 
of the community. P.D.G Norm Walkington, Zone Chairman Jeanette Cowan and project co-ordinator 
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Rob Shanahan spoke and the garden was opened by Cr. Garner Smith.                                                            
Mrs. Beth Wood, whose husband Charlie was a dedicated Lion and the grandson of 
C.L,King, reminisced  of the enjoyment Lions had given them over the years and also in 
seeing the park development.                                                                                                     

Invitations were extended to neighbouring Lions clubs, Lions Ladies, Gannawarra Shire Councillors and 
members of the community.  

P.D.G Norm Walkington, Zone Chairman Jeanette Cowan and project co-ordinator Rob Shanahan 
spoke and the garden was opened by Cr. Garner Smith.   Mrs. Beth Wood, whose husband Charlie was 
a dedicated Lion and the grandson of C.L,King, reminisced  of the enjoyment Lions had given them over 
the years and also in seeing the park development.           

                                                                                           

BUSY LIONS IN KERANG 

Numurkah Convention 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

Combined Churches 
Family Day 
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Feeding Sand 
bag volunteers 
bacon and egg 
sandwiches.  

 

 

 

 

Hamburgers and sausages 
for Kerang CFA fireries and 
volunteers.  

 

 

 

Lions helping a fellow 
Lion move his furniture 
onto bricks as his 
house was about to be 
flooded!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sand bagging with 150 other volunteers.  

BENALLA AWARDS & ANTIQUES 

At the Clubs Dinner Meeting on the 6th October President 
Denise Brown presented fellow member Lion Loch 
Lidgerwood with the Chris August Award.   
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Loch spends countless hours at the Lions Den spraying the grass to make sure the yard 
is in good order, he also organises our wood raffles 
and makes sure there is enough wood split during the 
year, he takes the rubbish bins to the Benalla Craft and Farmers 
Market each month, and also empties them, which saves our Clubs a 
lot of money.  He also helps another fellow Lions Club Member when 
he needs help with his garden. 

The photo shows President Denise Brown presenting Lion Loch Lidgerwood 
with his Chris August Award. 

The Benalla Lions Club held their Antique and Collectable Fair on 
Saturday 8th and Sunday 9th October 2022, after 2 years of 
cancellations.  It was extremely lucky to hold it that weekend as the 
following Friday/Saturday the venue was completely surrounded with 
flood waters. 

The weekend commenced with the marking out of the sites on Thursday night so that the hall is ready 
for when the Dealers arrive on Friday 7th at 8.00am to commence setting up their sites.  When they 
have finished setting up their sites on Friday night, they are given a casserole tea after their busy day, 
this is very much appreciated  by them. 

On Saturday morning when the doors opened at 10.00am, there was quite a long line of visitors.  It was 
the best first day for the Fair so far, which was very encouraging, Sunday as usual was a little slower but 
there were still 691 visitors to the Fair for the weekend.   

It is a big weekend for the Club with Members preparing the food which was on sale from the canteen, 
manning the door, helping the Dealers bring their wares into the hall and also help them reload their 
vans when the Fair is closed on Sunday.   Peter was again one of the security men, with the help of new 
member Dan.   All Dealers left happy and said that they would return again next year. 

At the 20th October Dinner Meeting the Benalla Lions Club had the pleasure of Steph Ryan MP as our 
guest where she gave a very informative talk on the current flood crisis in the electorate.  During the 
evening President Denise Brown presented Steph with a Melvin Jones Award, she was overwhelmed 
with receiving this award and couldn’t wait to tell her colleagues at State Parliament Victoria Lions Club.  

Steph has supported our Club in many ways over the last few years as 
well as attending the Club’s Changeover and Anniversary nights and also 
being a judge at the Junior Public Speaking Club Finals. 

The photo shows President Denise Brown presenting Steph with the Melvin 
Jones Award. 

LAKE MULWALA LIONS HELP AT LOCAL SHOW 

Yarrawonga Mulwala Show returned after a three year COVID break on 
Saturday 1st October. The Lions Club of Lake Mulwala was pleased to be 
able to assist by serving homemade Devonshire teas, sandwiches, slices, 
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hot and cold drinks. Many compliments were received 
by the large number of customers who enjoyed the sit-
down catering during their visit to the Show.  

The Club also sponsored the traditional 
Group Exhibit in the Craft Pavilion, where 
Clubs from the community put together their 
own display of handicrafts and baked goods. 
The Lions Club of Lake Mulwala’s exhibit is 

pictured below. A very successful day with everyone working together for our 
community. 

 

TOCUMWAL LIONS OUT & ABOUT IN THEIR COMMUNITY 

Tocumwal Lions Club donated a defibrillator to the staff at Tocumwal Lions 
Community Hostel. Hostel manager Jeff Hay thanked the Lions Club saying the 
staff greatly appreciated having a defibrillator on hand for their own use. 

Caption: Lions Carol and Keith Kennedy, Hostel manager Jeff Hay, staff member Shanae Dolheguy and Lions 
president Glennis Pohlner. 

 

Tocumwal Club members recently attended a Community 
EXPO organised by the Tocumwal War Memorial Hall 
committee. This event gave groups and organisations the 
opportunity to promote themselves to new and existing 
residents in the hope of gaining new members. 

Lions Carol and Keith Kennedy handed out leaflets and 
Christmas cake to attendees.  

 

TUNGAMAH LIONS HAPPENINGS 

Early October, we held our High Tea at long last. It was a wonderful day, well organized by Caz and her 
crew of Lions and volunteers. Lions Heather and Helen did a terrific job, and everyone enjoyed it. Our 
deepest thanks to the Bowls Club for the use of the premises and the wonderful hospitality. We raised 

$450 for the Hilltop Emergency Accommodation in Albury, something which has been well used by 
locals. 

A social night at the clubrooms saw Neil and Trish Lonie presented with a lovely cake to celebrate their 
37th wedding anniversary. Congratulations. 

On Monday evening, 31st October the club is hosting a Halloween night for the local kids, and this 
should be a ripper. We will be giving the snow cone machine its very first outing.  
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Several members attended the Convention which was a very happy occasion. Saturday 
evening was fantastic, with Brendan Scott entertaining us all. Another highlight was the 
Remembrance Ceremony, attended by family members of Gary Stacy and Con Cooper. 

We were all stunned by the death of Numurkah Lion, Val Grainger just a couple of days following the 
Convention. Val was the force behind the Convention and was responsible for the wonderful Saturday 
night entertainment as well as the Remembrance Ceremony.  

We were fortunate to have PDG Barry and Barb Higgins as our guests at the one of our meetings. Barry 
spoke on running conventions and also  the Skin Cancer Van which will be on display at the 
Convention. Both were great speakers and we had a “light” or “not so light” supper.  

Coming up, we have the Walk for Diabetes, otherwise know as Lap the Map. This will be held on the 
fifth Wednesday of October. We are also hoping to have our golf evening with a difference after 
Christmas.  

Members helped cook for the workers at the floods, which was really fantastic. We have just donated 
$1000 to the Disaster Appeal for our district. Most of this came from a “bumper” Bunnings just before 
the floods hit. Well done to our club.  

The dinner meeting at the pub in October provided a huge surprise for the Secretary Robyn when 
Tristan, Belinda, and the two grand kids turned up just at the start of the meeting. Les knew, but was 
asked to keep their arrival from the states secret, considering we were not long home from visiting them 
in Ohio. Such is the nature of Lions, the four extras were welcomed into the meeting and a very happy 
night was had by all.  

We are helping a young mum who has lost most of her possessions in the floods. It is always great to 
be able to help. I often wonder what our towns would be like if we didn’t have a Lions Club.  

Australia Day Awards are coming up, so please keep in mind who you wish to nominate. There are 
many people worthy of nomination. Importantly, keep an eye on social media and the post offices. 
Inquiries to Les Harrison on 0417301797. 

Plenty is happening, so keep your ears open for what we are doing.  
ROARER   

TUNGAMAH LEOS 

At the moment, we are down a fair bit on numbers. We are planning a recruitment and information 
evening to boost our numbers and continue the great work the club has done over so many years.  

We did present Lion Alison with a large bag of spectacles at the Convention, this being an ongoing 
project. It certainly helps those in many of the poorer countries in the world.  

The fountain in the creek is progressing slowly, with the Shire making changes to its grants process. We 
have done all the ground works with the different groups, so it is getting very frustrating.  

We do have members very keen on taking part in Leo of the Year. This is encouraging and a big part of 
the Lions family.  

We are still planning a carp muster if it ever stops raining. This has always been a popular event around 
the town.  

That’s about it for the month. 
Cheers 

LITTLE ROARER 

YARRAWONGA LIONS 

Firstly, we would like to send out our thoughts to all members and their families who have been 
impacted by the current weather and flooding. Congratulations and thankyou to all clubs and members 
that have assisted in the relief effort. Here in Yarrawonga, we have been extremely fortunate to have 
missed the flooding, so far. 

Annual Wool Show - Early in October we held our annual wool show in conjunction with the 
Yarrawonga/Mulwala Agricultural Show. It was nice to have it back in our wool pavilion after an absence 
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of 2 years. It was a hectic day displaying what Lions do as an organisation and as a club. 
Once again, our local farmers supported us donating fleeces for judging. Many thanks to 
all involved making this event a tremendous success. Proceeds of the sale of fleeces will 
be donated to Yarrawonga Mulwala Historical Society for the digitising of the Yarrawonga 
Mercury newspaper therefore ensuring our local history is preserved.  A huge thankyou our sponsors 
Elders and Bunnings for their continued support. 

As well as our wool show Lions provided catering, displays, utilizing the Lions District membership trailer 
and had children’s activities which were run by Jo and Tim from Bunnings, this proved very popular, and 
we have booked them again for next show day. Bunnings do an amazing job in our community, and we 
work well together. 

Convention - Congratulations to Numurkah for hosting this years convention. It was a very social event 
and the Saturday evening dinner and entertainment was outstanding. Our deepest sympathies are 
extended for the loss of a keen Conventioneer and amazing Lion Val Granger, she will be sadly missed. 

Australian Lions Foundation Disaster Relief Appeal - On 12th December 2019 Lions were approached 
by Haymes Paint to see if we were interested in supporting them with a series of Product Launches and 
Grand Openings at their Paint Stores in most States throughout Australia. Support at each store is a 
Barbecue supplied and cooked by Lions, with Haymes also making a $500 “Charitable Donation” per 
event. Lions won this opportunity from Rotary as we responded very quickly with an affirmative to their 
request. 

Yarrawonga Lions  participated in this MD Service Project providing a BBQ at Haymes Paint Store in 
Yarrawonga. In return for us providing a breakfast BBQ Haymes donated $500 to Australian Lions 
Foundation Disaster Relief Appeal. 

 

Yarrawonga Lions Club Rooms 

Lions Joan and Rob, Overall 
Winner Graeme Schreiber, Lions 
John, Andrew and Russell 

Jo from Bunnings at their kid’s 
craft table 

7am ready to go – Lions Ken, Ollie 
and Jock 
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Lions Clubs of Tocumwal and Yarrawonga promoting 

Our Fruit Fly Project 

What is your Club doing ???? 

 

Contact :- John Weinert, 201V6 District Fruit Fly Chairperson 

Ph 0427687729         email 2murrayestate@gmail.com  
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Significant flood waters can remain for days and stagnant water is where mosquitoes can breed. 
Mosquitoes can carry diseases that may pass on to people through mosquito bites. 

 
 To help to control mosquitoes around your home, follow 
these tips:  

 Remove stagnant water from around the home so 
mosquitoes can’t breed.  

 Check and seal rainwater tanks.  

 Empty flowerpot dishes, tyres, buckets and children’s 
toys that hold water.  

 Mosquitoes can bite through tight clothing. Wear long, 
loose-fitting clothing.  

 Use repellents that contain picaridin or DEET on all 
exposed skin.  

 Keep mosquitoes out of your house or accommodation 
by using mosquito netting or insect screens.  
 
Find more ways to beat the bite at: 
www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/beat-the-bite 

This World Diabetes Day, Monday 14 
November 2022, we are calling for 
Australians to ‘Lap the Map’ for diabetes 
prevention. Can you help us walk a 
combined distance surpassing the 
circumference of Australia?  

Lions Clubs across the country will be 
hosting family friendly walks and community 
events to promote a healthy lifestyle and 
raise awareness of the Diabetes epidemic in 
Australia. 

It doesn’t matter how far you walk or run, it’s 
about being involved, getting active and 
moving together.  

All funds raised will go towards diabetes awareness, prevention and research.  

The Warm up – 

Stay tuned for new resources and information you can use to plan your Lap the 
Map event! 

Click here to access social media graphics, posters, media release and a Lap 
the Map manual. 

You can join the conversation on the Lions Lap the Map Facebook page! 

Make those steps count – 

Register your walk on our simple 2 minute survey right away! Just scan the QR 
Code to the right. 

This will help Lions Australia promote this great, healthy Lions activity to the 
media and beyond…. 

See above for various resources and information you can use when planning 
your Lap the Map event.  

http://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/beat-the-bite?fbclid=IwAR13Wi0xAU8Tvmu4ssKtUJ8ZCgq6G0Mgheri_5nOoAKaOcp_qPK0chR19Fo
https://lionsaustralia-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/pr_lions_org_au/EublvXFrUzhBortM0_G2OwcBN_6e4kPARNIIIFdZpwK9pA?e=vD7XPh
https://www.facebook.com/lionslapthemap
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LAPTHEMAP22
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LINKS, CONTACTS, USEFUL INFO…. 

1st Vice District Governor 
John Houghton (Jennefer) 
(Wangaratta) 
(M)  0407 303 691 
John.Houghton@elders.com.au  
 
2nd Vice District Governor  
Geoff Turnbull (Janice) 
(Wangaratta) 
Ph:0427 229 322  
geoff@chisholm1.com.au  
 
Immediate Past District 
Governor 
Stephen Kazenwadel (Alison)  
(Wangaratta) 
(M)0418 629 797 
skaz_216631@hotmail.com 
 

Cabinet Secretary 
Clinton Cathro (Wangaratta)  
(M) 0427 102 541  
cabsec.v6@lions.org.au  
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
Ollie Tufvesson (Yarrawonga) 
(M)  0477 143 336 
cabtreas.v6@lions.org.au 
 
Constitution & By –Laws 
Chairman 
PCC David Skinner OAM 
(Culcairn) 
(H)  02 6058 0000 
d.skinner@skinner.com.au 
 
 
 

District Development 
Neil Stuart (Pauline) (Numurkah) 
(M) 0439 794 565  
dg.v6@lions.org.au 
 
Membership 
Geoff Turnbull (Wangaratta) 
(M)  0427 229 322 
geoff@chisholm1.com.au 
 
Retention 
PDG Carol Kennedy (Tocumwal) 
(M)  0417 868 498 
carolk1810@gmail.com 
 
 

DISTRICT WEBSITE - www.201v6.lions.org.au 

• Do you have an UPCOMING EVENT?  Have you had 
an event you’d like to tell us about? 

• Best place to promote it is through the Roar! 

• Cut off date is the 28th of each month (items arriving after 

that date may not make it in but will be held over till the next one. 

• Please send articles in a Word file (not a PDF) 

PROMOTING CLUBS THROUGH 
THE DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 

EMAIL - v6roar@gmail.com 

Are YOU following us…. 
Facebook 

http.facebook.com/201V6Lions 

Member’s Only Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/ 
676430540448974 

Instagram 

Instagram.com/lionsdistrictv6 
(@lionsdistrictv6) 

Twitter 

twitter.com/201_v6  (@201_v6) 

District Governor 
Neil  Stuart (Pauline) (Numurkah) 

(M)  0439 794 565 
dg.v6@lions.org.au 

https://201v6.lions.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/201V6Lions
https://www.facebook.com/groups/676430540448974/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/676430540448974/

